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NEWSLETTER 
Week 11 Term 4 14 December 2021 

A supportive, diverse and engaging learning environment that develops confident and creative students. 

Principal’s Message  

Just like that 2021 has come to an end. I would like to 

start by thanking all the staff at Nymboida PS for going 

above and beyond throughout the year.  Without them 

the school would not operate as efficiently as it does. 

All current staff will be returning next year along with 

Ms Louise Hankinson on a Monday as the Assistant 

Principal Curriculum and Instruction and Mr Darren 

Finlay on a Tuesday as the Digital Classroom Officer. 

We are hoping to find out by Presentation Day who will 

be the Relieving Principal while I am at Gillwinga PS for 

Term 1 & 2 next year. 

Nymbodia PS could not be the school that it is without 

the support of our parents and community members.  

The students at Nymboida PS are to be commended on 

their attitude and resilience they have shown especially 

since it has been a year of the unknown and endless 

restrictions.  

We would like to wish our year 6 school leavers all the 

best as the enter into high school.  

Stay safe and enjoy your well earned break we look 

forward to seeing you in 2022.  Merry Christmas from 

all of us. 

Renee Cooper  

Principal 
 

Presentation Day 

Preparations are underway for our Presentation Day at 

the Nymboida Hall commencing at 9.30am. We look 

forward to seeing you all on the day.  
 

The Ulmarra & Friends Swimming Carnival  

The Ulmarra & Friends Swimming Carnival will take place 

on the second day of school in term 1, 2022.  

We will be combining with other small schools in the area, 

for both competitive and novelty events, according to 

age. This is a whole school event, and all teachers will be 

at the Grafton Pool coordinating the carnival. There will 

be no supervision at school on the day. 

Venue: Grafton Olympic Pool, Oliver Street, Grafton 

Date:  Wednesday 2 February 2022 

Time:  9:15am for a 9:30am start, concluding by 2:00pm. 

Clothes: Swimmers (including a rash shirt or t-shirt), 

school shirt, shoes, towel, hat, sunscreen & drink bottle. 

Transport: Private - parents are to organise transport to 

and from the venue. Please advise the school if you 

require assistance with transport. 

Cost:  $3.00 pool entry for swimmers and $1.60 for 

spectators, to be paid at the pool.  

Food/Drink: The pool kiosk will be operating or you may 

supply your own food and drink. 

 

Please note that body paint, balloons and permanent 
markers are banned from the complex.  
There are still some outstanding permission notes which 
need to be returned before the carnival. 

THANK YOU TO ALL OUR WONDERFUL CANTEEN 
VOLUNTEERS THROUGHOUT 2021!  

 TERM 4 2021 

Thu 16 Dec   Last day of school & Presentation  
         Day at Nymboida Hall 
 

TERM 1 2022 

Fri 28 Jan   Staff Development Day 

Mon 31 Jan  Staff Development Day 

Tue 1 Feb  Student’s return to school 

Wed 2 Feb  Ulmarra & Friends Swimming    
         Carnival 






